BATCH 1981

OLONGAPO CITY NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

OLONGAPO CITY

     MINUTES OF THE MEETING of OCNHS BATCH ’81 re:  25th YEAR GRAND REUNION held at the residence of Spouses Lito & Evelyn de Ocampo at No. 39 Basa St., West Tapinac, Olongapo City on June 25, 2005 at 6:00 o’clock in the evening

PRESENT:

1.  Solomon de Vera  (Mon)

2.  Nestor Gregorio  (Nes)

3.  Emilio Cajes  (Emil)

4.  Gilbert Baltazar (Gilbert)

5.  Ariel delos Reyes (Ayeeh)

6.  Jose Tala (Joey)

7.  Clarence Gelacio-Gregorio  (Gaye)

8.  Evelyn Yu-de Ocampo  (Vhem)

9.  Regina Buenafe-Ebalan (Regie)

10.  Ma. Luz Nazareno-Flores (Luz)

11.  Gina Guanga (Gina)

12.  Josefina Omania-Vega  (Jonah)

I.  CALL TO ORDER:

     The Meeting was called to order at 7:45 o’clock in the evening led by Mon.

II.  DISCUSSIONS:

Discussions commenced with the reading of the Minutes of the last meeting.  After reading, Mon in a motion moved for the acceptance of the reading and was seconded by everybody and the minutes were accepted without objection.  


It was followed by the reading of the e-mails received by Mon from Rowena David-Szatny and Marissa Rosario-Cayabyab by Gaye.  Everyone was pleased by the feedbacks and support of those batchmates abroad.


Thereafter, Mon presented the tarpoline bought by Regie and Vhem to be used as the material for the streamer for the grand reunion advertisement which will be posted in conspicuous places.


Afterward, Mon convey to everyone the conversation between him and Joyce Belisario about the fund-raising project re:  Bingo Social.  Joyce talked to the officers of PAGCOR, Main Office, but was told that their office only monitors game and do not act as sponsors.  Probably, that set-up of sponsoring a game depends upon the PAGCOR Branch Offices so we need to make arrangement if we will conduct the Bingo Social with the PAGCOR, Olongapo City Branch.


Mon also told everyone that he already gave inputs on the radio stations, AM and FM, for the announcement of our Batch upcoming reunion.  No advertising fee, it is free of charge.


Gilbert then discussed about the T-shirt printing and its design/logo.  Plain white t-shirts cost less than the colored ones and it would be better if our batch would be the one providing the t-shirts.  He suggested that for the adults the print on the t-shirts would be “BATCH KO ‘TO” and for the kids “BATCH NG TATAY (NANAY/LOLA or whatever) KO ‘TO”.  He also suggested commemorative plates to be given to those batchmates abroad as souvenir. 


Joey suggested that it is also a good fund-raising project that of an ANNUAL/YEARBOOK.  Gaye recommend a former teacher, Mr. Federico’s printing office.  Gilbert suggested that we should canvass first to get a lower printing fee.  Ayeeh also suggested looking for a sample so we will know the prices of a half-page, full page, front cover, back cover advertising fee and prepare a solicitation letter for that purpose.  

          Gaye showed a sample of a Columban Batch ’86 Raffle Tickets and everyone agreed that our batch can also conduct a fund-raising project like that.

          Somebody suggested that we should begin with our fund-raising projects and start with the raffle tickets so we can move on.  


Suggestions for the conduct of the raffle draw was discussed, its mechanics and prizes.  It was decided that our batch will hold three (3) draws which is set on September 24, 2005; December 10, 2005 and the grand draw which is on April 29, 2006.  Prizes for the first draw will be the following:
1st Prize  -  Nokia 6600 Cellphone; 2nd Prize  -  14” Television; 3rd Prize  -  IPOD and five (5) consolation prizes of Php300 cellcards.


It was discussed that our target for the printing of tickets for distribution would be 3,000.  There will be incentives for those who can sell more to motivate the seller to dispose as many as she/he can.  In-charge with this project was the WAYS and MEANS COMMITTEE and whoever can offer his/her time so that this project would be a success.  It was agreed that five (5) booklets will be given to each person and will be considered sold once accepted.  The drawing of the tickets will be conducted at the OCNHS led by someone not from our batch to avoid misconceptions on its integrity.


Someone suggested that major prizes for the draw can be sponsored by our batchmates who can afford so as not to consume our fund.  Possible sponsors were:  MA. TERESA MERCADO-FERRER; LYNNETTE ALVAREZ; BONG VIACRUSIS; JUN AGUILAR; JOEY DIEGO; BETH DEL ROSARIO; DANILO BAUTISTA and SYLVIA DE LEON-LOPEZ.  Gaye was tasked to prepare the solicitation letter for this purpose.


To make this project run smoothly, Ayeeh suggested that a book – cash disbursements and cash receipts – should be prepare for this purpose. It was agreed that JOSE TALA and ARIEL DELOS REYES would act as AUDITOR and REGIE, VHEM and GINA GUANGA would be in-charge with the distribution of tickets.


Before ending the discussions, Gilbert suggested that we should make our pledges formal.  If we want to give our pledge, make a letter and submit it to the committee in charge of it to avoid offending anybody.  And also the issues on that pass the hut every meeting, he suggested disregarding it.  Anybody who would like to sponsor the food expenses during meeting, just contact Vhem and Vhem will be the one to schedule those sponsors.  Gilbert also suggested that meeting should start on time.  As much as possible, when discussion is in progress, avoid talking to the person beside you, no chikas, no texting.


And also, Gilbert noticed that contact persons on the streamers were many.  He suggested reducing it to six (6).  Two (2) in Manila and four (4) in Olongapo City.


There being no other matter to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 o’clock in the evening.  Next meeting will be on July 2, 2005, 7:00 o’clock in the evening at No. 39 Basa St., West Tapinac, Olongapo City.  Topics to be discussed:  RAFFLE TICKETS DISTRIBUTION and PROGRAM DETAILS on the grand reunion day.
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